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SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 16, 2022 
 

Attending:  Magi Winslow, Greg Sottile, Scott Levan, Karen Eseppi -- via Zoom 
 
Meeting was called to order at 3:30p.m. by First Selectman Magi Winslow 
 
Reported Information: 
 
Our Town Mechanic, Joey Raskauskas, found a 1993 Automatic Plow truck for sale, 
complete with plow and sander.  The truck is perfect for Town needs. The Truck 
will also allow us to continue our plowing/maintenance work should another truck 
break down while working on a project, instead of stopping and repairing that 
truck immediately. 
 
Our Town Mechanic and Road Forman physically inspected the truck and found it 
to be mechanically sound and in excellent condition. 
 
The Price of the Truck is $27,500.00 (originally $28,000.00). 
 
We are scheduled for purchase of a new plow truck in the year 2026 of the Town 10- 
Year Equipment Plan.  Currently the estimated cost of such a plow truck is 
$325,000.00 and we anticipate the cost will increase over the next many years. 
 
We have just purchased a new fire truck for EHVFD ($602,000.00) and are 
scheduled to purchase a new fire truck for WHVFD in the next couple of years. 
 
We are very familiar with repairs/parts on Mack trucks. 
 
We estimate this purchased truck will last 15+ years and put us in a better position 
as a Town for the scheduled large equipment purchase(s) in our 10 Year Plan. 
 
We will take the money from our Capital line #050 Camp Alice Merritt Dam 
Repairs, as we are not ready for the Project.  We will refund the line item over the 
next budget years. 
 
Motion:  Magi Winslow/Greg Sottile – Unanimously approved 
To purchase a 1993 Used Mack Plow Truck Complete with Plow and Sander for the 
Purchase Price of $27,500.00. 
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Motion:  Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – Unanimously approved 
To establish a Hartland Property Maintenance and Code Enforcement Committee 
for our newly approved “Property Maintenance and Code Enforcement” Ordinance 
(Blight).  The Committee will consist of the Board of Selectmen, Road Foreman, 
Brian Kershaw, Heather Gust.  The Committee will further consist of a 
representative of FVHD, Fire Marshal, Code Enforcement Officer, Tax Assessor 
and Building Official as they might be needed in each instance. 
 
Motion:  Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – Unanimously Approved 
To adjourn the meeting at 3:48p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted; 
 
 
Magi Winslow 
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